
From: Christine Massey 
Sent: October 9, 2020 2:12 PM 
To: Iannicca, Nando <nando.iannicca@peelregion.ca>; Groves, Annette <annette.groves@caledon.ca>; Bonnie Crombie 
<bonnie.crombie@mississauga.ca>; Parrish, Carolyn <carolyn.parrish@mississauga.ca>; Fonseca, Chris <chris.fonseca@mississauga.ca>; Dipika 
Damerla <dipika.damerla@mississauga.ca>; Carlson, George <george.carlson@mississauga.ca>; Gurpreet Dhillon 
<gurpreet.dhillon@brampton.ca>; ; Innis, Jennifer <jennifer.innis@caledon.ca>; Downey, Johanna 
<johanna.downey@caledon.ca>; Kovac, John <john.kovac@mississauga.ca>; Ras, Karen <karen.ras@mississauga.ca>; Medeiros, Martin 
<martin.medeiros@brampton.ca>; Mahoney, Matt <matt.mahoney@mississauga.ca>; Palleschi, Michael <michael.palleschi@brampton.ca>; 
Iannicca, Nando <nando.iannicca@mississauga.ca>; Saito, Pat <pat.saito@mississauga.ca>; Pat Fortini <pat.fortini@brampton.ca>; Patrick 
Brown <patrick.brown@brampton.ca>; Paul Vicente <paul.vicente@brampton.ca>; Starr, Ron <ron.starr@mississauga.ca>; Rowena Santos 
<rowena.santos@brampton.ca>; Stephen Dasko <stephen.dasko@mississauga.ca>; McFadden, Sue <sue.mcfadden@mississauga.ca>; Mayor 
Allan Thompson <mayor@caledon.ca>; Premier of Ontario | Première ministre de l’Ontario <premier@ontario.ca>; doug.whillans 
<doug.whillans@brampton.ca>; Bowman, Jeff - Councillor <jeff.bowman@brampton.ca>; charmaine.williams@brampton.ca; 
harkirat.singh@brampton.ca; gurpeet.dhillon <gurpeet.dhillon@brampton.ca>; 22div.communitystation@peelpolice.ca; 
21div.communitystation@peelpolice.ca; Enforcement <enforcement@brampton.ca>; ZZG-RegionalClerk <zzg-regionalclerk@peelregion.ca>; 
Lockyer, Kathryn <kathryn.lockyer@peelregion.ca>; dvassiliadis@peterborough.ca; kakapo@peterborough.ca; Dean Pappas 
<dpappas@peterborough.ca>; gbaldwin@peterborough.ca; kriel@peterborough.ca; dtherrien@peterborough.ca; lparnell@peterborough.ca; 
kzippel@peterborough.ca; hclarke@peterborough.ca; councillor ainslie@toronto.ca; councillor holyday@toronto.ca; 
councillor grimes@toronto.ca; Councillor Perks <councillor perks@toronto.ca>; councillor nunziata@toronto.ca; 
councillor pasternak@toronto.ca; Anthony Perruzza <councillor perruzza@toronto.ca>; councillor colle8@toronto.ca; 
councillor bailao@toronto.ca; councillor cressy@toronto.ca; councillor layton@toronto.ca; councillor matlow@toronto.ca; 
councillor wongtam@toronto.ca; councillor fletcher@toronto.ca; councillor robinson@toronto.ca; councillor minnan-wong@toronto.ca; 
councillor carroll@toronto.ca; councillor bradford@toronto.ca; councillor crawford@toronto.ca; councillor thompson@toronto.ca; 
councillor karygiannis@toronto.ca; councillor lai@toronto.ca; councillor mckelvie@toronto.ca; Evan Woolley <Evan.woolley@calgary.ca>; 
Gian-carlo Carra <Gian-carlo.carra@calgary.ca>; Ward Sutherland <ward.sutherland@calgary.ca>; Joe Magliocca <joe.magliocca@calgary.ca>; 
Chu, Sean <Sean.Chu@calgary.ca>; Jyoti Gondek <jyoti.gondek@calgary.ca>; George Chalal <george.chahal@calgary.ca>; Jeff Davison 
<jeff.davison@calgary.ca>; Druh Farrell <Druh.Farrell@calgary.ca>; Ray Jones <ray.jones@calgary.ca>; Shane Keating 
<Shane.keating@calgary.ca>; Diane Colley-Urquhart <Diane.colley-urquhart@calgary.ca>; Peter Demong <Peter.demong@calgary.ca>; Naheed 
Nenshi <TheMayor@calgary.ca>; City Of Calgary Clerk <cityclerk@calgary.ca>; Mayor Bryan Paterson <mayor@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor 
Gary Oosterhof <goosterhof@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Simon Chapelle <schapelle@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Lisa Osanic 
<losanic@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Wayne Hill <whill@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Bridget Doherty <bdoherty@cityofkingston.ca>; 
Councillor Robert Kiley <rkiley@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Mary Rita Holland <mrholland@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Jeff McLaren 
<jmclaren@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Jim Neill <jneill@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Peter Stroud <pstroud@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor 
Rob Hutchison <rhutchison@cityofkingston.ca>; Councillor Ryan Boehme <RNBoehme@cityofkingston.ca>; City Clerks Office 
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<City.ClerksOffice@brampton.ca>; clerk@peterborough.ca; clerk@toronto.ca; vital.stats@mississauga.ca 
Subject: BREAKING: Former NTP and NIH Director Raises Alarm About Fluoridation 
 

CAUTION: EXTERNAL MAIL. DO NOT CLICK ON LINKS OR OPEN ATTACHMENTS YOU DO NOT TRUST. 

  

Dear Peel, Toronto, Calgary, Brampton and Mississauga Clerks, 
 
I request that the email below be added to the next meeting agenda for the Council in your municipality. 
 
Thank you, 
Christine 
 
The former Director of the National Institute of Environmental Health Science (NIEHS) and the National Toxicology Program co-authored an 
OpEd raising the alarm about fluoridation's impact on the developing brain.                                                                                                                            
                                                                             

 

 

  

Dear Supporter:  
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The former director of both the National Institute of Environmental Health Sciences and the National Toxicology 

Program of the National Institutes of Health has joined in the growing chorus of objective experts publicly raising the 

alarm about fluoridation’s impact on the developing brain.  

Toxicologist and microbiologist, Linda Birnbaum, PhD, co-authored an op-ed appearing in the Environmental Health 

News this morning with Christine Till, PhD, an associate professor of Psychology at York University in Toronto, 

Canada, and Bruce Lanphear, MD, MPH, a physician, clinical scientist, and professor at Simon Fraser University in 

Vancouver, Canada. Till is a co-author of several significant fluoride studies including the JAMA Pediatrics fluoride 

neurotoxicity study (Green 2019) and others finding lowered IQ, increased diagnosis of ADHD, and thyroid 

impairment.  She received a leadership award from York University, in part, for this groundbreaking 

research.  Lanphear is also an award winning researcher who has been a member of two National Academies of 

Science Committees, is a member of the Environmental Protection Agency’s Lead Review Panel, and is renowned for 

his research on low-level lead exposure and many other environmental neurotoxins.   

The op-ed entitled, It is time to protect kids' developing brains from fluoride highlights the mounting evidence 

that fluoride is impairing brain development, and compares the response from the public health community to its 

delayed response to the obvious harm caused by lead.  The authors call for the US "to rethink this exposure for 

pregnant women and children," and state that "Given the weight of evidence that fluoride is toxic to the developing 

brain, it is time for health organizations and regulatory bodies to review their recommendations and regulations to 

ensure they protect pregnant women and their children...  

...We can act now by recommending that pregnant women and infants reduce their fluoride intake."  
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The Op-ed is accompanied by a powerful animated short video on the impact of fluoride on brain development.  It was 

produced by Little Things Matter, a non-profit scientific organization composed of children’s environmental health 
professionals.  Here is their description of the video:    

“Over the past 75 years, health authorities have promoted community water fluoridation to reduce dental caries. Until 

recently, however, no studies had examined the safety of fluoride in vulnerable populations, like pregnant women 

and infants. This video describes the history of water fluoridation and new research that found fluoride is toxic to the 
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developing brain.”  

Click on the banner below to watch the video and access a transcript with links to all of the studies referenced in it.   

 

Lanphear's organization also created a printable flyer to educate the general public on "Ways for pregnant women to 

reduce fluoride exposure," as well as prevent dental decay.  
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This deserves to go viral.  Please repeatedly share all of these materials far on wide with friends, family, co-workers, 

fellow campaigners, local officials, and the media.  Also consider emailing it to scientists at your local colleges and 

universities, along with pediatricians and midwives in your community.    

Sincerely,   

Stuart Cooper 

Campaign Director 

Fluoride Action Network  
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